The Voice of the Village

Hilbert, WI

June 2021
From the Village Board — Highlights from the Regular Board Meeting:

The Village Board approved the following:

Temporary Class B License to St. Mary’s Congregation for the Annual Cheese Derby.

The liquor, beer, soda and cigarette licenses for the upcoming licensing period of 7/1/21 to
6/30/22.

To accept the amendment to the Offer to Purchase to terminate the agreement for the
purchase of the 3" Street apartments.

To accept the new offer for the 3™ Street apartments.

To complete the blacktop patching.

To pay for the new air compressor for the Fire Department through the general fund in the
amount of $1,222.61.

Layout #3 (with changes) for the Phase Il Development of Village Meadows Subdivision.
Resolution 2021-01 to place a direct charge for public fire protection.

Resolution 2021-02 Fair Housing Resolution which reaffirms the Village’s Support for Fair
Housing.

Resolution 2021-03 regarding 2020 CMAR Report for the Wastewater Treatment Plant.

To change the hauler rates - effective July 1, 2021.

To do maintenance on and set up a regular maintenance schedule for Well #2.

To revise the job description for the WWTP Operator.

To revise the job description for the WWTP part-time employee.

Ordinance 2021-01 amending Ordinance 1.15 Residency Ordinance for employees.
Ordinance 2021-02 amending Chapter 4.01(4) of the Code of Ordinances regarding parking
within the Village.

Addendum #2 with Cedar Corporation for economic development services.

Amendment to the policy/procedure on time off without pay for full-time employees.

The Village received notice of the following:

The Notice of Receipt of the Quarterly Cable TV Franchise Fees in the amount of $1,576.12.
The Notice of Receipt of the Insurance Dividend in the amount of $1,405.00.

The Notice of the 2021 Recycling Grant Award in the amount of $8,403.36.

2020 Annual Form C Financial Report to the Dept. of Revenue.

Annual Report of the League of WI Municipalities Mutual Insurance.

Letter of Denial on the final appeal with the USPS regarding the request not to have one central
box unit for Village Meadows Subdivision.

-Over-



Upcoming Events

e Annual Cheese Derby — Thursday, June 10, 2021 at the Hilbert Civic Park beginning at 5 p.m. Lots
of food and refreshments. Road trip will be performing at 7:30 p.m.

e Annual 4" of July Parade, Community Picnic and Fireworks Display — Sunday, July 4%, 2021
sponsored by the Hilbert Volunteer Fire Department and the Hilbert Lions. The parade will begin
at 11 a.m. with the community picnic to follow at the Hilbert Civic Park. The fireworks display

will begin at dark.

Hazardous Waste Disposal Dates {APPOINTMENTS REQUIRED) 920-849-1442

e Saturday, June 12, 2021, 9-11 a.m., New Holstein Public Works Garage at 1319 Taft Ave.
e Saturday, July 10, 2021 9-11 a.m., Harrison Public Works Garage at W5298 Hwy 114
e Friday, August 20, 2021, 9-11 a.m., Brillion Public Works at the end of Gerry’s Way (near 638 W.

Ryan St.

Electronics Waste Disposal Dates (VO APPOINTMENTS REQUIRED)

» Wednesday, August 4, 2021, 1-5 p.m., Harrison Public Works Garage at W5298 Hwy 114

Fochs Trails Subdivision — 2" Addition

Fochs Trails Subdivision on the east side of the Village is expanding! Twelve additional
residential lots have been added and are available for sale. If you’re looking to build a new
home, these lots are a great option to consider. If you are interested in purchasing one of these
lots or would like additional information, please contact Chris Bratz with Century 21 Ace Realty
at (920)418-3985.

Village Meadows Subdivision: Lots Available for Sale!

Welcome to Hilbert's newest subdivision! Village Meadows was created by the Village to help spur
further residential development in conjunction with the Village's continued commercial and industrial
growth. Located directly across the street from our largest industry, Sargento Foods and just south of
the School District of Hilbert campus, this new subdivision is a great area to build your next home and
locate your family! The first phase consists of 14 residential lots and is part of a 50-acre parcel that will
only be developed for residential purposes. The lots are currently available for sale. If you are interested
in purchasing one of these lots, or to see which lots are still available, please contact
Kendall Thiel at Thiel Real Estate at 920-849-2222 or 920-374-0501.

Special Board Meeting: Tuesday, June 22, 2021 @ 7 p.m. @ the Village Hall
Next Regular Board Meeting: Tuesday, July 13, 2021 @ 7 p.m. @ the Village Hall
Village of Hilbert Website: www.villageofhilbert.com
Village Clerk’s Office: (920) 853-3241




